
2 May 2018 

The Honourable Jody Wilson-Raybould 
Minister of Justice and Attorney General of Canada
House of Commons 
Room 451S, Centre Block 
Ottawa ON K1A 0A6 

Open Letter: Call to Restore Judicial Discretion in Sentencing  

Dear Minister Wilson-Raybould,  

A collection of Members from the National Associations Active in Criminal Justice (NAACJ) are 
writing to urge you to restore judicial discretion in sentencing in order to reduce the 
criminalization of Canada’s most vulnerable people.    

While we appreciate the opportunity to liaise with and inform the Government’s ongoing review 
of the criminal justice system, and applaud your efforts to reform the justice system in such a way 
that respects the Charter of Rights and Freedoms, we are deeply disappointed that Bill-75 
expands the use of Mandatory Minimum Penalties (MMPs).    

First and foremost, this is inconsistent with the Government of Canada’s commitment to honour 
the recommendations of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission (TRC) – namely, to “amend 
the Criminal Code to allow trial judges, upon giving reasons, to depart from mandatory minimum 
sentences and restrictions on the use of conditional sentences.”  This is necessary to address the 
urgent and systemic discrimination of Indigenous persons, as well as other vulnerable groups in 
Canada who are racialized, disabled, poor, or who are living with mental disabilities and 
addictions.  MMPs impact all Canadians as they fail to achieve the objectives of sentencing 
outlined in the Criminal Code of Canada of deterrence, rehabilitation, protection of the public, 
reparation and responsibility; focusing only on the principle objective of denunciation. In fact, 
MMPs are inconsistent with the codified principles of proportionality, parity and restraint, which 
require individual assessments and judicial responses based on the unique characteristics of the 
case.  Further, MMPs contribute to delays in the system, which impact all Canadians and 
disproportionately affect Canada’s most vulnerable.  

Restoring judicial discretion is also consistent with the Government’s shift towards a public 
health approach to mental health issues and addictions.   Other legislative and policy changes that 
facilitate new safe injection sites, emphasize harm reduction and address the opioid crisis are 
positive and must continue to move away from criminalizing already vulnerable people so that 
they may access more effective and sustainable responses through community-based services and 
treatment.   

We encourage your Ministry and the Government of Canada to restore judicial discretion in 
sentencing, to honour the TRC’s Calls to Action and to bolster a public health approach within 
the criminal justice and corrections systems.  By doing so, we are better able to address the 



complex social, economic and cultural factors of each individual case, and reduce the 
criminalization of trauma and addictions as well as the impacts of colonization, which will in turn 
create a more just, effective, fair and humane justice system in Canada.  

Sincerely, 

Kathryn Bliss 
Executive Director 
CoSA Canada 

 Rebecca Bromwich 
President 
The Church Council on Justice and 
Corrections 

Vicki Chartrand 
Associate Professor 
Centre for Justice Exchange  

 Kassandra Churcher 
Executive Director  
Canadian Association of Elizabeth Fry 
Societies  

Anita Desai 
Executive Director 
St. Leonard's Society of Canada 

 Duncan Gillespie 
Executive Director  
Canadian Training Institute  

Eileen Henderson 
Executive Director  
Book Clubs for Inmates (BCFI) 

 David Henry 
Executive Director 
Association des services de réhabilitation 
sociale du Québec (ASRSQ) 

Irving Kulik 
Executive Director 
Canadian Criminal Justice Association 

 Catherine Latimer 
Executive Director 
John Howard Society of Canada 

George Myette 
Executive Director  
Seventh Step Society of Canada 

 Derek Nice 
CFSC Clerk 
Canadian Friends Service Committee 
(CFSC) 

Fred Phelps 
Executive Director 
Canadian Association of Social Workers 

  

cc  The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada 

 The Honourable Bill Blair, Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister of Justice and Attorney 
General of Canada 

 The Honourable Minister of Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness, Ralph Goodale  

 The Honourable Marco Mendicino, Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister of Justice and 
Attorney General of Canada 

 The Honourable Ginette Petitpas Taylor, Minister of Health  

 The Honourable Jane Philpott, Minister of Indigenous Services 


